The Lyerly Town Council met for their agenda planning meeting on Tuesday, March 1, 2015 at Lyerly Town Hall. Those in attendance were:

Josh Wyatt, Mayor
Ellen Wyatt
Robert Thompson
Gwen Fisher

MARCH 1, 2015


Mayor Wyatt began the meeting at 7:02 p.m.

Council member reviewed financial reports.
Mayor Wyatt said that we have talked about getting a rescue truck for several years and we need a place to put one before we purchase one. He said that he contacted the company that built the original building for the Fire hall and got a quote for a kit to add to that one. It would add 25 more feet by 40 feet with 1 roll up door. The price for the concrete slab and the building, put up, is $15,435. Funding for that will come from our public safety portion of SPLOST and the ground work, prep and plumbing would be done by our guys here. This will be on the agenda for next week.
Mayor Wyatt said that we are looking to buy a rescue truck due to the increase in first responder calls. Right now, we have been receiving way more first responder calls than fire calls. A first responder call can be anything from a medical emergency, a rescue call, a car accident or even a well check. We are looking at buying a used truck due to the cost of a new truck being so expensive. A new rescue truck like we need would be around $150,000. Mayor Wyatt added that he has been looking online and has found some used ones that range from $55,000 to $75,000 with low miles. He added that we would finance the truck and pay for it using SPLOST and collected fire dues. We take in about $16,000 with yearly fire dues. The county gives the fire department another $9,500 per year. The fire departments yearly budget right now is about $14,000. It was $24,000 this year because they got the $10,000 Tillotson Grant. We take in a little more for fire services than we budget for the fire department and Mayor Wyatt said that he thinks that difference may come close to making the payment on the truck and we may be able to shift some stuff around. Mayor Wyatt added that there is a truck that is on GovDeals now that is in Wilkesboro, NC, and it is a 2001 F-550 4 wheel drive. It is 4 doors with a diesel motor and it has 60,000 miles on it. It is a light rescue and it also has fire fighting capabilities. It has a 250 gallon water tank and fire controls. The owner of the truck says that it is in perfect working condition and has been fleet maintained. Mayor Wyatt added that the auction on this will end about 3 or 4 days after our next meeting. Ellen Wyatt ask if Mayor Wyatt thinks that we need to finance it and use their fire dues to pay the payment. Mayor Wyatt said that we could make the monthly payment and a lot a certain amount of the fire departments budget to go for that every year. He added that if we build up enough SPLOST, we could pay it off but we don’t have enough yet. Mayor Wyatt said he believes that it would be a good investment for the safety of the community. 
Mayor Wyatt said that as an update on the water trail, the restrooms buildings are completed. The only items that we have remaining on that are the painting of the buildings and the informational kiosks, which will hold a map of the trail. He added that a lady that owns some property next to the kayak launch in Chattoogaville has mentioned selling it to us. The parking at the Chattoogaville site is very tight because we are on the right of way. That is something that we may look at, if we have funds left over when we are finished. 
Mayor Wyatt said that he doesn’t have anything new on the restaurant. The last that we heard from Tony is that he was behind on getting the plans. Ellen Wyatt said that it has to be a restaurant before the council can do anything. Mayor Wyatt said he thinks that they understand.
Mayor Wyatt said that the mobile home at 262 Lyerly Dam Road, that we talked about in November, that was in violation of the ordinance, is now gone. They moved it today at about 11:30.
Mayor Wyatt added that ball season is underway. The Lyerly teams have been divided and parents should be getting a call from the coaches about practice times. We ended up having 2 wee-ball, 3 T-Ball, 2- 7/8 Girls, 2- 7/8 Boys, 1- 9/10 Girls, 1- 9/10 Boys and 1- 11/12 Girls teams. He added that we do need umpires for this season. They must have knowledge of the sport.

[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business or discussion, the meeting ended at 7:26 p.m.
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